ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

ENVIRONMENT AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MINUTES of a meeting held in the Meeting Room of Elstree & Borehamwood Town Council Offices, Fairway Hall, Brook Close, Borehamwood on Monday 17 March 2014 at 7.30pm
Present: 


Cllr Mrs F Turner (Chairman in the Chair)
Cllr G Franklin (Vice-Chairman) 
Cllr R Butler (Substitution)
Cllr C Kelly

Cllr Mrs P Strack 
In attendance:


Cllr C Butchins

Cllr Mrs S Parnell

H Jones – Town Clerk




D Salter – Council Officer
76.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr K Prince (Studies) Cllr R Butler substituted.
77.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS' INTERESTS

There were none.
78.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 16 January 2014 and informal meeting held on 18 February 2014 were signed as a true record.
79.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS - HERTSMERE BOROUGH COUNCIL

A total of 26 applications received from the Borough Council were examined, on 19 of which the Committee had no specific objections to make, subject to the views of neighbours.  

The Committee made the following observations on the remaining applications:

14/0202/FUL - Lucas Court, 1 Romeland, Elstree, WD6 2GA

Construction of two, one bedroom self contain flats in the attic area.[comments by 17 March 2014]

Observation – The application was deemed to be an overdevelopment.
14/0222/CLP - 23 The Rise, Elstree WD6 3JR

Loft conversion to provide habitable accommodation. Certificate of Lawful Development (Proposed)

[comments by 17 march 2014]
Observation – The Committee reaffirmed its stance that retrospective applications (including Certificates of Lawful Development) were not within the spirit of the planning regulations.
14/0259/HSE - 26 Oakwood Avenue, Borehamwood WD6 1SS

Erection of single storey front extension;  two storey side extension and part single and two storey rear extension.[comments by 24 March 2014]

Observation - The Committee was concerned about potential loss of parking.

14/0088/FUL - The Crown, 1 Shenley Road, Borehamwood

Demolition of existing Crown Public House and coach house. Erection of 2 x 2 bedroom dwellings at rear of Crown Public House.  Erection of four storey building with commercial premises on ground floor with associated bin store, plant room and store.  Residential premises consisting of 11 x 2  bedroom dwellings.  Associated car park with 15 car spaces and 12 bicycle spaces.  Alteration to access.[comments by 24 March 2014]

Observation - The Committee felt that there were parking concerns especially relating to visitor parking. In addition the height and mass of the four storey building appeared excessive and unsympathetic to the existing area.
14/0273/CLP - 14 Bishops Avenue, Elstree WD6 3LZ

New rear facing flat roof dormer 3 roof lights to street facing roof 
(Certificate of Lawful Development - Proposed) [comments by 25 March 2014]
Observation – The Committee reaffirmed its stance that retrospective applications (including Certificates of Lawful Development) were not within the spirit of the planning regulations.

14/0272/HSE - 14 Bishops Avenue, Elstree WD6 3LZ

Single storey rear extension, two storey side extension, single storey front extension, alterations to existing windows & rendering of existing brick walls [comments by 25 March 2014]

Observation – The Committee felt unable to comment as the online plans were incomplete.

14/0274/PD56 - Isopad House & Hertsmere House, Shenley Rd Borehamwood

Change of use from B1(a) to C3 to provide 4 residential units. [clarification sought on this item]
Observation – The Committee sought clarification from Hertsmere Borough Council’s Planning Department on the application process insofar as this related to “change of use” permissions. 
80.
PLANNING DECISIONS - HERTSMERE BOROUGH COUNCIL
Details were received of decisions by the Borough Council relating to applications on which the Committee had submitted comments.
81.
CLERK’S REPORT
Estate Tour
The Town Clerk presented a slide show following the site visit by Staff on 24 January 2014, highlighting areas of interest and future work. 

Bee Keeping Grand Opening (Allum Lane Allotments)

The new bee keeping area in the Allum Lane allotment site was discussed and it was noted that there would be a small opening ceremony on 24 April 2014 at 2.00pm. Invitations would be issued to The Borehamwood Times and representatives of the Hertfordshire Beekeepers Association and the St Albans Beekeepers Association. 
Planning and Development Forum
It was AGREED that:

advice be sought from Hertsmere Borough Council on the possibility and implications, if any, of establishing a Planning and Development Forum (to run in parallel with the Transport and Road Safety Forum) hosted by the Town Council and open to the public in order to facilitate dialogue and information exchange between residents and representatives of relevant planning bodies.

Allotment Site Development
The Committee was advised of future improvements on the Council’s allotment sites and noted that quotes for work were being obtained for maintenance, repairs and provision of additional services. An update report would be presented to the next meeting on 17 April 2014.   
82.
CLOSURE

The Meeting closed at 9.20 pm. 

Date:..............................................

CHAIRMAN...........................................................
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